
 

Happy New Year!  
It's January 11, 2019 
During January, 2019 the SOE is offering on-campus classes (Drs. Kruse and Tekinalp), online 
classes (Dr. Beisser) and travel clases to Spain and Portugal (Dr. Wildermuth), Hawaii (Drs. 
Leuwerke and Bruinekool), and Kosovo (Dr. Land).  
The spring semester starts January 28, 2019. 
 

Dr. Kruse wins Science Teacher Educator of the Year 
Dr. Jerrid Kruse won the Outstanding Science Teacher Educator of the Year Award at the annual 
meeting of the Association for Science Teacher Education in Savannah, Georgia. last week. 
Congratulations, Dr. Kruse!  
 

Summary of 2018 Education Research 
Education Research in 2018 is nicely summarized by Edutopia here:  
https://www.edutopia.org/article/2018-education-research-highlights  
 

Faculty Activity Reports due 2/15/19 
Drake SOE full-time faculty activity reports are due 2/15/19 (not 1/31/19 as may have 
been  previously communicated). Link (for full-time Drake SOE faculty only):  
https://goo.gl/forms/1lz45XupKDV0ehNL2  
 

Sympathy 
Drake School of Education extends our sympathy to Matt Bruinekool, whose father, Robert 
Bruinekool, passed away on December 28, 2018. Bob attended Knoxville High School where he 
lettered in multiple sports including being a part of the 1954 Hall of Fame football team. He attended 
the University of Iowa and graduated from Drake University with a BS in Business. He spent 35 
years as a sales rep for Dial Corporation. He and his wife Maxine had been married for 62 years.  
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